Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I John Merry Leader of the Council ,Confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has made the following decision in respect of Midwifery Provision in the City post 2011 as follows.
THAT

(1) the PCT be thanked for their report .

(2) on the basis of the information regarding clinical safety contained within the report , the Cabinet support the introduction of a Midwifery Unit within the City 

(3) the Pct be informed accordingly, and they be requested to investigate a series of feasibility studies to determine the most cost efficient and effective location to provide the appropriate choice for Salford families in respect of birthing provision.

(4) subject to (3) above a further report be submitted to Cabinet to Determine the Council preferences in relation to the issue of location
The Reasons are to ensure that the City has provision to meet the options relating to Child birth post 2011
Options considered and rejected were to Not support the option of the PCT
Assessment of Risk .-not applicable to the Council
The source of funding -not applicable to the Council
Legal advice obtained . -not applicable to the Council
Financial advice obtained  -not applicable to the Council
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report of the Strategic Director of Commissioning Salford NHS PCT 
Contact Officer:  
Vin Joseph

Tel No  793 3009 
	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the  Health Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:         J.D Merry          
Dated:                 27th May,2008                                       
This decision was published on         27th May,2008                             .
This decision will come in force on         3rd June,2008                                  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

